BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

REPORT ON MEETING OF DEVON & CORNWALL COMMUNITY RAIL PARTNERSHIP HELD ON WED 2 DECEMBER, 2015 AT PLYMOUTH

1 Journey Figures – Much the same as last year with 157,701 carried in first 10 months.  This is an increase of 2,000 (1.3%) on 2014.
2 The Tamar Valley Line branding, interpretation boards, heritage signage & poster boards’ project is now complete and there is space, on the new separate community boards, at each of the stations for local events.  (Size A3 or A4) to Rebecca at Partnership Offices:  rebecca.catterall@plymouth.ac.uk  Could be useful for major local events.
3 New campaign to promote the Great Scenic Railways of Devon & Cornwall & Website

4 Other campaigns are targeted at Christmas shoppers and a new book, “Moor to Sea without the Car” includes walks in Tamar Valley.
5 Improvements to Bere Alston Station, Rebecca is again leading a student volunteer team to tidy up the planters and other items.  Should we as a Council consider what we could do to improve the Station as part of next year’s Nation Wide Tidy Britain Campaign- Environment Committee?

6 Local Rail Franchise – no delegates were able to give any further information on Government plans – but some thought it could be a ‘poisoned chalice’.

7 Report on Bere Alston-Tavistock line Reopening - Lewis Ward, DCC; He stated that most of the necessary surveys were being carried out and that the pre-application was now lodged with the Planning Inspectorate, who give the consent for the Development Consent Order that allows construction to commence. The Public Examination will be early in 2019.  Still on target for opening 20/21.  The Gunnislake delegate expressed concern about the lack of information on the timetabling and that her constituents would have increasing problems getting to work. It was thought that the opposite would apply with an hourly, instead of two hourly services.
8 Mike Greedy, Manager GWR confirmed that they had been awarded the franchise 2015-2019/20.  They were committed to increasing capacity and improving the rolling stock.  He also confirmed that the new main line trains would still run the Pullman Restaurant cars on four return journeys each day.
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